Scott County Board of Supervisors August 12, 2025 8:30 a.m.

The Board of Supervisors met as a committee of the whole and pursuant to adjournment with Bribriesco, Dickson, Maxwell, Paustian and Beck present.

Custodian William Trich spoke in opposition of outsourcing of custodial services.

Custodian Linda Farmer also spoke in opposition of outsourcing of custodial services.

YJRC Director Jeremy Kaiser reviewed a contract for detainment for YJRC with Muscatine County FY26. He also reviewed there may be more contracts with neighboring counties in the future.

Planning and Development Director Greg Schaapveld reviewed Walcott's and Bettendorf's proposed amendments to Urban Renewal Area. He reviewed Walcott's proposed well project and Bettendorf's planned expansion and road reconstruction.

Fleet Manager Mark Garrow reviewed the purchase of one (1) replacement van for FSS Pool Fleet. Supervisors would like to explore this replacement, and pool car needs further.

Garrow also reviewed the purchase of one (1) New Ambulance for MEDIC EMS. He reviewed the ambulance with 390,000 miles that is being replaced and the evaluation criteria to select the new vehicle.

Engineer Angie Kersten reviewed updating weight restrictions on various county bridges. She reviewed the deterioration of the two bridges with changed weights and the special haul vehicles law passed in 2018.

Kersten also reviewed the Fuel Management System Upgrade. This upgrade allows communication with the fleet management software and streamlines processes.

Facilities and Support Services Director Tammy Speidel reviewed a Five (5) year agreement with FBG Facility Services for custodial services for MEDIC, Secondary Roads and Scott County owned buildings. She reviewed the proposal process, facility tours, and ongoing attraction and retention issues.

Senior Human Resources Generalist Andrea Ahmann reviewed Staff Appointments.

MEDIC Director Paul Andorf reviewed a MEDIC purchase of ZOLL MDT & GPS License.

Chief Deputy Shawn Roth reviewed the Sheriff's continued 28E Agreement with Eastern Iowa Community College for full-time (40-hrs week) Deputy to serve as the Liaison Deputy between EICC and SCC Belmont Campus and the Sheriff's Office.

Chief Deputy Joe Caffery reviewed a contract for mental health services for the jail with Community Health Care. He reviewed the screenings, continuity of care and telehealth. ASO reimbursement was also reviewed.

Budget and Administrative services Director David Farmer reviewed a voting agreement that designates persons from Scott County as County Voting Representatives for ISAC (Iowa State Association of Counties).

Farmer also presented an ARPA Budgetary quarterly update. He reviewed the projected completion dates of the final projects along with the disbursement of the interest income.

Farmer also reviewed a Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Financial Reporting by GFOA for Scott County's FY 2024 Annual Comprehensive Financial Report (ACFR), Scott County FY 2024 Popular Annual Financial Report (PAFR), and Certificate of Achievement for Excellence in Presentation of Scott County's FY 2026 Annual Budget.

County Administrator Mahesh Sharma reviewed two (2) liquor license renewals. A Class C Retail Alcohol License for Valley Inn, 24575 Valley Drive, Pleasant Valley, and a Class B Retail Alcohol License for Kwik Star #1071, 13888 – 118th Ave, Davenport.

Sharma also reviewed items # 5 and #13 would be removed from the consent agenda for a separate vote.

Chairman Maxwell asked, with Board consensus, for item #5 to be tabled until the next cycle.

Supervisor Bribriesco reviewed that she would like items # 3 and #9 also removed from the consent agenda for a separate vote.

Moved by Paustian, seconded by Bribriesco at 10:21 a.m. a motion to adjourn. All Ayes.

John Maxwell, Chair of the Board Scott County Board of Supervisors

ATTEST: Kerri Tompkins

Scott County Auditor

A video recording of the meeting is available on the Scott County website at: https://www.scottcountyiowa.gov/board/board-meetings.